WRENINGHAM MARDLE

A bi-monthly Newsletter Produced by The Village Hall Management Committee Charity No: 284991

No: 180

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2011

From The Editor

Although the children have only just started their summer holidays, the hall users are now planning their autumn events. Do take time to read what is coming up and mark them on the calendar. If you are available on Sat. 13th August for a few hours in the morning, we have a working party planned from 9 a.m. onwards to weed and tidy the car park and any other odd maintenance jobs that need doing. A few extra pairs of hands are always welcome.

The Safari Supper is planned for Sat. 1st October and there are details further on. The Art Exhibition will be on 11th – 13th November and if you know anybody who might like to exhibit, please let me have their name and address so that we can add them to the mailing list for a form to go out in September.

Christine Minns 01508 488123

WRENINGHAM SOCIAL CLUB

MEMBERSHIP - Adults £2.00 and juniors 50p (8 - 16's). . Anybody wishing to join for the first time must fill in an application form available from behind the bar.

The club is open each Thursday and Friday evening from 8 pm except on the first Friday of the month (5th August and 2nd September) when opening time is 6.30 p.m. and families with small children are especially caterer for with toys and games available.

Wreningham Parish Council

 Chair – Michael Hill
 01508 488379

 Vice-Chair – Sheldon Durant
 01508 489544

 Clerk – Heidi Frary
 01603 759215

Address: Tomoli House, Norwich Road, Barnham Broom, Norwich, NR9 4BU Email: hefrary@googlemail.com

The next meeting is on Tuesday 13th September at 7.30 pm in the Margaret Preston room at the village hall, all are welcome to attend.

<u>Wreningham Annual Parish Meeting</u> - This was a great success and a report will shortly be posted on the village webb site.

Ashwren Players

We shall soon be casting and starting rehearsals for the pantomime in February. We would like to hear from anybody wishing to get involved in whatever way, be it acting or helping with the 101 other support jobs. We would welcome new members of the cast but also need help with music, costume making, sourcing props, helping with word learning, set building, back stage help, publicity and front of house.

Anybody interested in joining us should contact the chairman, Val Keel on 01508 488231.

HOT OFF THE PRESS – just had an enquiry from somebody considering booking the hall on a Monday evening 6 p.m. to 7p.m. for a Sumba class. Let's hope that when she sees the hall she likes it. Watch out for posters giving details.

FREE SALE – No date has been booked yet, but following the success with the previous ones, there is likely to be one in September. Maybe at a different time of day or a week-day vening. Watch out for posters and keep boxing up your surplus to requirement items.

WRENINGHAM ALL SAINTS CHURCH

Car park – The service of praise and dedication of the car park held on Sunday 26th June was well attended and as the weather was warm and sunny we were able to gather in the car park for the dedication lead by Rev. Andrew Good.

"Open Churches" week is Sat. 6th – Sun. 14th August and like many others in Norfolk, our church will be open between 9 a.m. and 5 p.m. each day.

Norfolk Churches Trust cycle ride – Saturday 10th September. This is a sponsored ride with 50% going to the Norfolk Churches Trust and 50% to a church of the riders choice. If anybody would like to take part on behalf of Wreningham church please collect a sponsorship form from myself or Irene Moore. Churches will be manned from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. and I would be interested to hear from anybody willing to steward at our church during the day.

Harvest Service – Sunday 25th September at 6.30 p.m. This service will be shared especially with people from Ashwellthorpe and be lead by a Methodist minister. We would welcome anybody who wishes to join us at this service of thank giving. This is one of the occasions in the church calendar when the church is decorated with many floral displays thanks to our team of flower arrangers.

Churchwarden: Christine Minns 01508 488123

WHAT'S ON

Dances to 60's bands - in aid of hall funds

Dancing to live music mainly from the 50's, 60's, 70's and some good music to jive too, or come and just sit and listen to the bands – Admission £5.50. 8.15 pm onwards.

Saturday 20th August - "Shake, Rattle & Roll" Saturday 10th September - "Kenny & The Motives"

Flower Club - Thursday 25th August & 29th September Visitors welcome - For details contact Sue Rudd - 489526

Mother and Baby/Toddler Group – each Friday morning during school term - we start back on Friday 9th September at 9.30 a.m. in the main hall. For details contact Claire on 01508 481748

Dumplin' Country

Sunday 4th September

Doors open 1 pm, music 2 pm - 5 pm Hot & Cold Food/Hot Drinks/Licensed Bar/Good Raffle

Short Mat Bowls – Season starts 8th September at 7.30 p.m. and new players are always welcome. Come along and have a practise. A small friendly team willing to explain the game and lend bowls so that you can have a try.

Coffee Morning – Last Wednesday coffee mornings on 31st
August and 28th September at 10 a.m.- 12 noon in the main hall,
serving real coffee. A chance to meet other local people and
have a chat.

Norfolk County Council Mobile Library Service

The library normally calls at Wreningham on a Monday at about 4 weekly intervals and the sites, times and dates are:

Village hall	9.45	to	10.00
Stevens Lane	15.45	to	16.00
Old Post Office Site	16.05	to	16.25

22nd August, 19th September, 17th October, 14th November.

Diamond Jubilee of Queen Elizabeth II

How would you like Wreningham to mark this event?

We have had a tradition of creating lasting memorials of special events as well as activities to mark the moment. A meeting has been arranged to pool all the ideas, find out who is willing to help with the organising of various projects and to seek any required funding. If you are available and interested in getting involved, please come to the meeting on Tuesday 2nd August, at 7.30 p.m. at the Bird in Hand. If you are unable to make that meeting but wish to offer ideas or volunteer to help then contact Ian Dobson on 01508 489725 or Michael Hill (chairman of Parish Council)

Friends of Wreningham School

We would like to express our sincere thanks to the people of Wreningham who generously donated items of clothing and bedding for our recent BAG 2 SCHOOL collection. We were overwhelmed with the number of donations from local people and have raised £300.00 for the school. The Friends will use these funds to improve the Eco gardening area and to help purchase a new recycled bench for the playground.

Handy Person Required. The staff at Wreningham Primary School are looking for a volunteer to assist as a "General handyperson" on an adhoc/as-required basis. If you feel that you are able to spare one or two hours a month, and would like to get involved with the school to help with all those "small" jobs that never get done, please contact the Head Teacher, Mr Rob Jones on 01508 489355

SHORT MAT BOWLS will be back for the winter season, check the "What's On" for details or contact Sue Sayers on 01508 489654

SAFARI SUPPER

Wreningham Village Hall Charity No: 284991



WHAT IS A 'SAFARI SUPPER'?

You will spend a fun evening travelling around the Village to have your starter and main course at different 'Host Houses' ending with desserts/cheese & biscuits at the Village Hall (Margaret Preston Room). Enjoy trying new foods and meeting new people in and around the Village.

WHAT IS THE COST?

£17.00 per person, with one ticket FREE if you host a starter or two tickets FREE if you host a main meal.



FOR MORE INFO PLEASE CONTACT JULIE & CHRIS PEACHMENT ON 01508 488275 OR e-mail family.p@virgin.net